

# Christ Church CofE primary School

17th December 2021

#### **Dear Parents and carers**

I hope that you all enjoyed the nativity performances as much as we did. The children, as always, put on a fantastic show. We would also like to thank you for all of your support this term, it really has meant a lot to all of the staff.

#### **Return to School**

The media are reporting heavily about the rise in COVID cases and the return to school in January. As a school, we get no advance notice of any announcements. As far as we are aware, there are no plans to delay the start of term and all children and staff will return to school for face to face learning on the 4th January. If that changes in any way, although I am not expecting it to, I will be in touch as soon as we receive the information.

## **Fundraising**

Thank you so much for all of your support donating raffle prizes, and gifts for the local community. It has been incredibly overwhelming and has meant so much to the families of Christ Church. I have to thank the Friends of Christ Church for their fantastic work organizing it all.

#### Website

After speaking to lots of parents, we are currently in talks with our website provider to have an app designed that will allow for much easier access to our website. This should hopefully alleviate any issues that we have at present and allow for much easier access for things such as spelling lists, the school calendar.

#### **Parents Evenings**

We have also taken on board feedback regarding parents evenings. In future you will be given the opportunity for either face to face, telephone or virtual appointment that can be booked online.

I Hope that all have a happy and healthy Christmas and new year.

Have a fantastic holiday, Mrs Bradford

## Exciting News!

The interactive boards that we have in school are nearing their end of life so we have started the process of replacing them with state of the art interactive boards that work very much like a television screen. So far we have had them installed in year 6, year 5, year 4 and year 3. We will start on the boards in Key stage one in the new year.

# **Dates For the diary**

- Return to School Tuesday 4th January
- Thursday 17th February–
   Break up for half term
- Friday 18th February– school closed to children for teacher training.
- Children return to school– Monday 28th February.
- Other key dates will be sent out in the new year.